
The Fowlers on the Field

Pray that we would be
diligent in our efforts
to find prayer and
financial partners as
we prepare to be sent
out 
Pray that I would have
a safe and healthy
pregnancy and
delivery and that our
focus will be on being
Godly parents
Pray that God would
be faithfully preparing
us for the many
upcoming changes in
our lives 
Pray that we would
continue to be faithful
to the ministries that
we are currently
involved in 
Pray that the young
women in the
mentorship program
would be encouraged
and trained up to
become Godly
women and leaders

We hope you all had such a wonderful holiday season celebrating the birth
of our Savior!  Lucas and I spent a few weeks traveling to Colorado,
Nebraska, and Oklahoma where we were able to spend time with family and
many friends as well. Throughout this time we were also able to share the
news of our coming baby! We will expect to meet him or her in the month of
July. Since our last newsletter, we have had a few activities with the young
adult group, including Halloween, Thanksgiving, and Christmas parties, and
our young adult retreat that happened January 3rd-6th. Jared Sutton, the
new youth pastor at Plano Bible Chapel, as well as his wife Stephanie, helped
put together our retreat with the theme of “Choose this Day.” With our plan to
focus and spend more time working on support raising, Lucas and I will no
longer be working with the youth group on Wednesday nights. We are sad to
leave this particular ministry but are also excited to prepare for the future. 
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Our current plan is to move to Colorado with my
parents after our lease ends in July. During the
couple months that we live with them our focus
will be to visit the surrounding churches in
Colorado, Wyoming, and Nebraska that we have
connections with. We will then plan to spend the
holiday season with my family before moving to
Peru in January of 2026. I will also be helping to
lead a mentorship program in March, April, and
May for the young women of the church and am
very excited! We are also excited to prepare for
the arrival of our baby.
Thank you all so much for your prayers and
support as we seek the ministry God has for us!
If you would like to hear more about the specific
ministry we are planning to do in Peru, or if you
would like to give financially, you can visit our
Tentmakers Bible Mission page at
https://tentmakersbiblemission.org/... 
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